

MULTIPLE CHOICE

Pick out the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the other words.

1. A. access B. habitat C. jungle D. challenge
2. A. fossil B. pressure C. essential D. mission

Pick out the word that has the stress pattern different from that of the other words.

3. A. reality B. usability C. pandemic D. intention
4. A. botanical B. cathedral C. aquarium D. sanctuary

Choose the underlined part among A, B, C or D that needs correcting:

5. Their newly launched smartphone are gaining popularity and they have more customers for the gadgets.

- A. more B. popularity C. smartphone D. for

6. She told me that the bus is coming soon and I had to get ready as soon as possible.

- A. told B. that C. get D. is

Choose the best answer among A, B, C or D that best completes each sentence.

7. He _____ as a tour guide for more than five years.

- A. works B. worked C. has worked D. had worked

8. You can get your boarding pass at the airport _____ you can use the online check-in and print yours at home.

- A. or B. but C. and D. so

9. The passengers are reminded to switch their mobile phones to the airplane mode as the plane is going to _____ soon.

- A. go down B. land in C. turn on D. take off

10. Make sure you can _____ since it's in high season and most of the hotels get fully booked soon.

- A. register for a place B. book a hotel room in advance
C. make a phone call D. book a flight ticket

11. The northern European countries have one thing in _____ - the extremely cold weather in winter.

- A. turn B. advance C. common D. disguise

12. Kathy: I wonder if I should fly to Hue or Hanoi tomorrow.

Peter: _____

A. I'll take the bus.

B. Hue is a city in central Viet Nam

C. The hotel is fully booked

D. Have you check the weather forecast.

13. He can travel everywhere and can communicate with anyone with such a _____ which can interpret and speak any language.

A. gadget

B. reality

C. camera

D. battery

14. You can find a seat in the _____ lounge and wait for your flight.

A. arrival

B. departure

C. boarding

D. Business

15. _____ they leave the lamp inside the hole, somebody will fall into it.

A. Although

B. When

C. If

D. Unless

16. Our life standard has improved so much thanks to new _____.

A. technologies

B. history

C. computer

D. science

17. The _____ checking our tickets was confused.

A. flight gate

B. flight number

C. departure gate

D. flight attendant

18. The man apologized _____ rude to me.

A. to be

B. for being

C. to being

D. for be

19. My sister is at _____ home. She's playing _____ guitar.

A. no article/the

B. the/ the

C. the/ no article

D. no article/ no article

20. I _____ friends with a girl on the farm and now we're penfriends.

A. took

B. did

C. made

D. went

21. Only the director and managers have the _____ to the main computer system.

A. authority

B. damage

C. access

D. respect

22. After I left university, I set out on a _____ trip to Asia.

A months

B. three months

C. third month

D. three – month

23. Vietnam is a well-known country with so many _____ nationwide.

A. tourists destination

B. destination tourists

C. tourist destinations

D. destinations tourist

24. "This man spoke to me on the road," said Mrs. Young.

A. Mrs. Young said that man had spoken to her on the road.

B. Mrs. Young said that man had spoken to me on the road.

C. Mrs. Young said that man has spoken to her on the road.

D. Mrs. Young said that man spoken to her on the road.

25. Many don't know that the first digital camera _____ in 1975.

- A. invent B. was invented C. invented D. were invented

26. Vivian: I think there's something wrong with the gadget as it's not working.

Thomas: _____

- A. It's a new product. B. I'm so sorry to hear that.
C. Would you like to get a refund or a replacement? D. Are you going to buy it?

Select the SYNONYM of the following bold and underlined word in the sentence.

27. There are lots of different ways to **make money**.

- A. earn money B. pay money C. waste money D. get money.

28. The idea of living on the moon clearly **appeals to** a lot of people.

- A. attacks B. arranges C. arrests D. attracts

Select the ANTONYM of the following bold and underlined word in the sentence.

29. In 1901, parts of an **ancient** machine were discovered on a ship near the Greek island.

- A. old B. new C. modern D. unique

30. The island offers a **peaceful** atmosphere, fresh seafood.

- A. interesting B. noisy C. boring D. impressive

Read the passage, then choose the one best answer A, B, C or D.

Sightseeing Tour

This summer, I'm visiting my uncle. He lives in a small town in the Scottish Highlands. It's famous for its castle and ancient ruins. In the summer, there are a lot of tourists. They often arrive exhausted from hiking through the Highlands with their backpacks. Luckily, there are plenty of hotels and beds and breakfasts to stay in. there's also a campsite, although in Scotland people are also allowed to camp in the wild.

Most travelers stop in the town for a few days to relax and see the sights. The town is beautiful and there is so much to see and do. Usually, you can see the tourists wandering around with maps and cameras, eager to discover something exciting – or maybe they're just lost. It's funny because there are so many signposts in the town, it's impossible to get lost.

My uncle is a tour guide, he takes groups on sightseeing tours of the town. They meet every morning at 9 am in front of the statue in the town square. There's a wonderful view of the hills and mountains nearby. With binoculars you can even see the people hiking and the wind blowing in the grass.

31. What is so funny about the tourists?

- A. They think they can take a lot of beautiful pictures.
B. They walk through the town with cameras and binoculars.
C. It's very difficult to get lost here, but the tourists do.
D. They think they will discover something new.

32. There are lots of tourists _____.

- A. in the winter B. in the autumn C. in the summer D. All are correct

33. Why is the town well known?

- A. There are a lot of tourists B. It has a castle and ancient ruins.
C. There are plenty of places to have breakfast. D. A lot of famous are living there.

34. What can you see from the town square?

- A. Plenty of hotels and beds. B. Tourists with their maps and cameras.
C. Tour groups leaving their hotels D. The beautiful landscape.

35. How long do people stay in town?

- A. some days B. one day C. two days D. three days.

Read the passage and choose the best answer for each blank.

VIRTUAL MUSEUMS

Virtual museums went back to the 1950s, when early experiments of virtual reality were (36) _____, one typical example being the "Sensorama" machines developed by an American (37) _____. In 1992, the Apple Computer Inc. released The Virtual Computer, a CD-ROM which displays some 3D-modelled scientific exhibits in an environment similar to a museum. The virtual Computer has been (38) _____ the first digital virtual museum covering themes such as medicine, plant growth and space. (39) _____ well-known example was the "Guggenheim Virtual Museum" by Asymptote Architecture in 1999. When the Internet gained popularity and became more widespread in the 1990s, online virtual museums came into existence, including the Museum of Computer Art (USA) founded in 1993 and the WebMuseum, (40) _____ was launched in 1994.

36. A. put out B. carried out C. put on D. carried on
37. A. inventor B. invention C. inventing D. invented
38. A. considering B. doing C. considered D. done
39. A. Other B. Another C. The others D. Others
40. A. what B. which C. that D. it

WRITING

Rewrite these sentences beginning with the word provided.

41. Mandy hasn't been to the City of Chicago for a year.

→ **The last time**

42. Thomas said "All students will have a meeting next week."

→ **Thomas said that**

43. The old man said "Daughter, what time will I pick you up?"

→ **The old man asked his daughter**

44. Scott bought a printer yesterday morning.

→ **A printer**

45. Nobody has sent us those important emails yet.

→ **Those important emails**